
 
  

Report 
Staff Report 

The Corporation of the City of Brampton  
2020-12-07 

 

Date:  2020-11-05 
 
Subject: Housekeeping Amendment to By-law 280-2012 (A by-law to change the 

street names of a portion of Creditview Road, Earnest Parr Gate, 
Butterfield Drive, Omaha Drive Magnotta Lane) to Change a Street 
Name 

  
Contact: Carolyn Crozier, Strategic Leader, City Building and Design  

Planning, Development and Economic Development 
Carolyn.crozier@brampton.ca 

 
 
Report Number: Planning, Building and Economic Development-2020-379 
 
 
Recommendations: 
 

1. THAT the report titled: Housekeeping Amendment to By-law 280-2012 (A by-
law to change the street names of a portion of Creditview Road, Earnest 
Parr Gate, Butterfield Drive, Omaha Drive Magnotta Lane) to Change a 
Street Name to the Planning and Development Committee Meeting of December 
7, 2020, be received; and 
 

2. THAT Council adopt the proposed Amending By-law to amend By-law 280-
2012  to add a reference to Plan 43M-1878, which was omitted in error, to 
replace the street name Magnotta Lane with Meadowcrest Lane. 

 
 

Overview: 
 

 This report recommends an amendment to By-law 280-2012, passed by 
Council on October 10, 2012, approving the change of the name Magnotta 
Lane to Meadowcrest Lane on Registered Plan 43M-1879. 

 

 A housekeeping correction to this by-law is required to add a reference 
to Registered Plan 43M-1878, in addition to Plan 43M-1879, to ensure that 
the name Magnotta Lane on this plan is also changed to Meadowcrest 
Lane, as intended by By-law 280-2012. 
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Background: 
 

By-law 280-2012, passed by Council on October 10, 2012, removed Magnotta Lane 
from the City’s street name databased, replacing it with Meadowcrest Lane.  This name 
appeared on both Registered Plan 43M-1878 and 43M-1879.  The initial report (File 
B20ST, dated September 21, 2012 to City Council) and associated by-law 
inadvertently missed the inclusion of 43M-1878.  

The proposed housekeeping amendment is intended to rectify this omission. 
 
 
Current Situation: 
 
The plans of subdivision for Registered Plans 43M-1878 and 43M-1879 have been 
reviewed by City departments and have received clearance for assumption.  The lane 
name needs to be corrected as part of this process. 

 
Corporate Implications: 
 
Financial Implications: 

 

There are no financial impacts from amending By-law 280-2012 as outlined in this 
report. 
 

 
Other Implications: 

 
N/A 

 
Term of Council Priorities: 
 
This report aligns with the Strategic Directions – Brampton is a Well-Run City. Ensuring 
Council directions are followed is an example of a Well-Run City.  
 
Conclusion: 
 
It is recommended that By-law 280-2012 be corrected to reflect the approved and 
intended name of Meadowcrest Lane. 
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 Reviewed by:      

   

Carolyn Crozier, MSc.Pl. MCIP, RPP  Allan Parsons, MCIP, RPP 
Director, Development Services 



Strategic Leader, City Planning and 
Design 
Planning, Building & Economic 
Development  

Planning, Building & Economic Development] 
  

   
Approved by:      
 

 Submitted by:    

   

Richard Forward, MBA, MSc, P.Eng 

Commissioner  
Planning, Building & Economic 
Development 

 David Barrick 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Office of the CAO 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachments: 
 
Appendix A:  Amending By-law 
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